
March 19, 2024 
Member In-Person/Zoom Meeting Minutes 

BCQG Meeting Agenda 
  

Vicky convened the meeting at Bessie Mitchell House, Grapevine Botanical Garden, at 7:00 PM.   Members 
with March birthdays were recognized and thanked for bringing snacks for the meeting. 

A motion to approve the minutes for the February General Member meeting was made by Nancy Carr and 
seconded by Deborah Kay, and the motion passed. 

Marie Mote introduced five new members. 

Kay Thomas, Treasurer, reported income of $791.69 and expenses of $825.00 for a net loss of $33.31. 

  

New Business 

It was announced that we have a quilt kit that we will begin selling tickets for in May at $2.00 per ticket with a 
drawing for the kit proposed in July or August, which to be determined at a future meeting. 

  

Ongoing Business 

Perfect attendance contest reminder.  Keep coming regularly! There are still quite a few in the contest. 

  

Committee Reports 

Quilt Show Chair Beverly Douglas reiterated the requirements for show entries and announced sales of T-
shirts. 

Mona notified members that there are no more seats available for the retreat as it has been booked in full. 

Nancy Carr reminded all that the stash busting workshop for $28 was to be held at the Roanoke Public Library 
the following day, Wednesday, March 20, 2024. 

Betty Reisch led the presentation of show and tell items by the membership. 

Vicky Kidd drew names for the numerous door prizes. 

  

Program 

After a quick snack break Nancy Carr introduced our speaker, Annie Smith, who shared strategies for 
organizing fabric stashes and examples of how to use up scraps stashes that never seem to deplete.  Annie 
shared inspiration for individualized storage arrangements for various sewing room/fabric storage 
configurations. 

Vicky Kidd convened a quick Executive Board Meeting immediately following the program to discuss expense 
for the Bessie Mitchell House rental agreement to go through June 2025 to secure our pick of date/schedule 
and hopefully prevent recurrence of situation we experienced in February with having to secure a different 
venue. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:42 PM after again thanking our speaker. 
 

 


